

# Mount Greenwood Colts Youth Organization, NFP

Board Meeting

June 6, 2018



## Meeting Minutes

**MGCYO Board Members Present:** Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Katie O'Connor, Val McKee, Amy Worley, Amanda Keenan, Jeff Dugger & Al Crema.

**MGCYO Members Present:** Lisa Sanchez and Julie Schied.

### **Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee**

- Katie O'Connor motioned to approve the minutes, Amanda Keenan second the motion, the May meeting minutes were approved.

### **Treasurer's Report ~ Jessica Popow**

- As of 4/30/18 we had a balance of \$16,640.30.
- As of 5/31/18 we had a balance of 7,960.17.
- Lisa reviewed the receipts and disbursements.

### **Registration ~ Nicole Richko**

- Nicole has the raffle tickets.
- Nicole says we are set to go at Bourbon. She will check with Bourbon this evening to be sure we can use their wifi.
- Jessica will place the order for the carbon copies, Nicole will pick them up.
- Val will mention in the email that we encourage cash to in-person registration, remind them no personal checks
- Nicole says we are ready to go for in-person registration.

### **Fundraising ~ Katie O'Connor**

- Katie received a sponsorship from Lorenz & Selis and Katie Hall has a check for sponsorship from Firewater Saloon.
- Jeff will reach out to Applebees to find dates for the Applebees pancake fundraiser and we will decide on a date during the season.

- **Volunteer Positions** - Timeclock, Announcer and Videographer we are still suggesting be someone that can commit or we can pay for their time.
  - Katie will pass out volunteer policy and collect checks at equipment handout, we will not give out equipment (cheer will be fitted, but won't receive their uniform) until we receive volunteer check and equipment for football.
  - Equipment handout day will be Sunday, July 22nd from 10AM-2PM.
  - Julie Scheid asked for a sponsorship letter for her work. Amanda Keenan will take one to the new Joey's Red Hots on 115th & Western.
  - Lisa will reach out to Joey's Red Hots as well regarding their food truck coming to our home games to compare to our current truck Calabria.
  - Al will check with John at the park about hanging our new banners by our sheds and one in front of the field house.
- Nicole Richko submitted a check request form for the \$50 parade permit fee to the City of Chicago.

### **ColtsWear ~ Nicole Richko**

- Nicole emailed the Colts email the current inventory. We don't have a lot of inventory at this time. Nicole will discount the handmade donated items.
- We will sell what we have at registration.
- Nicole would like us all to look for an idea for sponsorship shirts, football and cheer designs. We will send ideas to Nicole by next Wednesday. She will be meeting with Denise at Mt. Greenwood Embroidery next week.

### **Cheer Update ~ Amy Worley**

- Amy will hold uniform fittings at registration. She will receive sample uniforms this week.
- If we want to host a cheer competition, Oak Lawn High School will allow us to hold it October 6, 2018. Amy will have more information next Tuesday regarding the date and cost of hosting a competition at Oak Lawn High School.
- On June 24th Amy has to register or hold our spot for IRCA.
- Jessica asked about practice space for Widgets and Juniors since we lost 3D Gymnastics. Amy is waiting to hear back from Hamlin elementary.

### **Football Update ~ Jeff Dugger**

- Anthony and Jeff were at the sheds putting away the new helmets we received.
- Mt. Carmel will be hosting a 7 on 7 event that Jeff will share with those Juniors that will benefit from it, it's on August 12th.
- Lisa Sanchez would like to know if the Juniors are planning a trip for this season so we have more time to plan. Jeff has been looking for a trip that will fit us well, Knoxville would have been an option, but it is set for the same weekend as Metro League Super Bowl.

## **New Business**

- Weight card picture day will be August 16, 2018. Jessica will set this up.
- Nicole said the drink wear order company contacted her about selling again. Amanda suggested we get the orders out as quickly as possible to give people more time to make purchases.

The next Monthly board meeting will be June 27, 2018 at 5:30PM. The meeting was adjourned at 6:41PM by Jessica Popow.